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March
3/2 - 3/6 - Change Matters Campaign (Don't forget your loose change! Change Matters!)
3/6 - Interims Issued
March 9-March 13: Kindergarten and New First Grader Registration
3/3 - Restaurant Fund Raiser- Manor Hill Tavern (See information below)
3/20 - Spirit Day - Sports Theme - Wear something that celebrates your favorite sport
3/23 - 3/25 - 5th Grade MISA testing
3/30 - 4th grade Art Museum �eld trip
3/31 - 5th Grade �eld trip to Mt. Vernon
3/31 - 6:30 p.m. PTA Meeting - HSES Media Center

April 3rd
4/3 - 3 hour early closing - End of Marking Period
4/6 - 4/13 - Spring Break - Schools & O�ces Closed
4/24 - Spirit Day - Culture Day - Wear or bring something that represents your culture
4/27 - 6:35 p.m. Orioles Game - Camden Yards - Station Singers sing the National Anthem!

Walking Wednesday

No Walking Wednesdays on the following dates due to staff meetings:
March 11, April 29, May 20.



HSES Website: http://hses.hcpss.org/

PTA Website: https://hsespta.org/

Curriculum for coming weeks (Click Here):

Coronavirus Prevention and Response Measures

Dear HSES Families,

There has been a lot of attention in the news and on social media related to the 2019 Novel
Coronavirus, or COVID-19, a new respiratory virus �rst identi�ed in Wuhan, Hubei Province, China. This
is an evolving situation, and HCPSS will follow the guidance of the Howard County Health Department
who will continue to provide updated information and guidance to HCPSS leadership as it becomes
available.

The school system has posted information on the website related to the Coronavirus. There was also
a community message that was shared via email yesterday.

It continues to be important that we are all doing everything that we can to keep our children and
classrooms healthy. The Howard County Health Department o�cials have shared several
recommendations to ensure that we are taking appropriate and effective actions to stay healthy and
prevent the spread of all person-to-person viruses. These precautions also have been shared by the
CDC, and include:
1. Washing your hands often with soap and water for at least 20 seconds. If soap and water are not
available, use an alcohol-based hand sanitizer
2. Avoiding touching your eyes, nose, and mouth with unwashed hands
3. Avoiding close contact with people who are sick
4. Staying home when you are sick
5. Covering your cough or sneeze with a tissue, then throw the tissue in the trash
6. Cleaning and disinfecting frequently-touched objects and surfaces

If you have concerns regarding your child’s health, please contact our health room. Thank you for all of
your efforts to help us maintain a safe and healthy school. As always if you have additional questions,
please feel free to reach out to us. 

Sincerely,

Amanda Wadsworth

Kindergarten Registration
Kindergarten Registration Information

When: Monday, March 9th through Friday, March 13th -- Hours: 9:00 a.m. to 1:30 p.m.

http://hses.hcpss.org/
https://hsespta.org/
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/16aIE5eb9MvZm2oJ9EMhm6kAKtFaJIEpB8RB5e_XP_X8/edit?usp=sharing
https://nam01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http:%2F%2Ftrack.spe.schoolmessenger.com%2Ff%2Fa%2FafcsiNG1d39Ddtf1aMw-aA~~%2FAAAAAQA~%2FRgRgOro_-GWV5aF6rTUhphbWFuZGFfd2Fkc3dvcnRoQGhjcHNzLm9yZ1gEAAAAAQ~~&data=02%7C01%7Camanda_wadsworth%40hcpss.org%7C7b7d5c424f6441f4f9c608d7bc959bb7%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C637185223058577758&sdata=DkHzua85PhH7a0Y9w7GfbgWxeNbUyuVFc65n4q6CrTs%3D&reserved=0
https://nam01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http:%2F%2Ftrack.spe.schoolmessenger.com%2Ff%2Fa%2FaQaAVPZytt7tTUInHL3H4w~~%2FAAAAAQA~%2FRgRgOro_-JmRhdGE9MDIlN0MwMSU3Q0pheW1lX0JyZXdyaW5rJTQwaGNwc3Mub3JnJTdDZjE5YjBjOTE2Y2Q3NDFhMGM2MjcwOGQ3YmJkOGY1YWQlN0M5NmE5YWM0YzQ3N2U0ZGFkYTJiMjhhZDNmYzQ2NzkwYiU3QzElN0MwJTdDNjM3MTg0NDEyODA5MzA1MTQ1JnNkYXRhPUhWMU9kJTJGQWVlSVhJQkFZbFVQTlhnQ0cwcmxPeWp4SDdJYyUyQkZzd1JoakVvJTNEJnJlc2VydmVkPTBXB3NjaG9vbG1CCgAAv4ZZXloXqtNSGmFtYW5kYV93YWRzd29ydGhAaGNwc3Mub3JnWAQAAAAB&data=02%7C01%7Camanda_wadsworth%40hcpss.org%7C7b7d5c424f6441f4f9c608d7bc959bb7%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C637185223058577758&sdata=L5u0YYQ55chIgr%2BffGkK9V3aY4xH4Kc%2FcgYOTvUKvy0%3D&reserved=0


Important School Information and Dates 2020-2021

Where: Holli�eld Station Elementary School

After March 13th registration by appointment only.

We encourage you to visit https://www.hcpss.org/enroll/ to begin your registration online.

For more information call: 410.313.2550

New Email for Parents to Send in Absence Excuses!

New Quick and Easy Way for Parents to Send in Absence Excuses to Holli�eld Station!
While parents can continue to send in a paper excuse note to your child’s teacher when your child
returns from an absence, we are launching a new email address to receive and archive absence
excuse notes. We are encouraging the use of email over paper notes when possible.
Email hsesabsence@hcpss.org.

Include your child(ren)’s full name in the subject line.
Include a parent’s full name and phone number.
Include the date your child(ren) was absent and the reason.
Include doctor’s notes or other documentation as attachments if needed.

If there is a health issue you would like the teacher and health o�ce to know about, you can use
this email address as well.
DO NOT USE THIS EMAIL to notify us of dismissal changes and early dismissals. It is for full day
absences only.
We hope that hsesabsence@hcpss.org is an easier way for parents to provide documentation for
student absences.

https://nam01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http:%2F%2Ftrack.spe.schoolmessenger.com%2Ff%2Fa%2FZYCgdQULE01nKU3UNw6w_Q~~%2FAAAAAQA~%~&data=02%7C01%7Camanda_wadsworth%40hcpss.org%7Cef4b822a11354d9feea408d7beccf01b%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C637187659715484933&sdata=UEgHkf6LMP2CScBck5YC6A6ew9FAu9LpvFV6vBz9U0s%3D&reserved=0
mailto:wesabsence@hcpss.org
mailto:wesabsence@hcpss.org


First Day of School Next Year is August 25, 2020

The school calendar for the 2020-2021 school year is approved. Click here to view it. Please note the
�rst day of school will be Tuesday, August 25th. Please plan your summer vacations with this date in
mind.

Budget Process - Next Steps - See the end for important
questions!
The BOE will now submit its budget requests to Howard County Executive Calvin Ball early next
month. Dr. Ball is scheduled in April to submit his proposed budget to the County Council, which will
then adopt the Howard County budget in May. Either the County Executive or the County Council may
not fully fund the request made by the Board of Education.

If you would like to share your opinions about the HCPSS 2020-21 budget, such as maintaining class
size, ongoing support for all academic and operational areas or continuing instructional programs at
current levels, please contact the County Executive and the County Council.

https://nam01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http:%2F%2Ftrack.spe.schoolmessenger.com%2Ff%2Fa%2FjYR6W2MUEqnqjRyVYvS6dw~~%2FAAAAAQA~%2FRgRgL8yZP0Q6aHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuaGNwc3Mub3JnL2YvbmV3cy9jYWxlbmRhcnMvY2FsZW5kYXItMjAyMDIxLnBkZlcHc2Nob29sbUIKAAAZmU5e5W_rUlIaYW1hbmRhX3dhZHN3b3J0aEBoY3Bzcy5vcmdYBAAAAAE~&data=02%7C01%7Camanda_wadsworth%40hcpss.org%7Cf57bce0cb3be4fc8ce6e08d7b612144f%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C637178061079133476&sdata=MPS%2FKOdkZ5QMdJ7cuWfDQmqKhT22Vl7HOIYGY4aP%2FhE%3D&reserved=0


Please consider testifying before the County Executive to share your opinions about the HCPSS
budget. Registration opens February 27; details linked below. If you can’t attend the hearing, you can
submit written testimony. A reminder that the County does not fund speci�c programs (music, G/T,
etc) so it’s important that any testimony relates to County’s overall funding of the Board of Education’s
requested budget, not support for speci�c programs.

COUNTY EXECUTIVE: Save the date to come to the County Executive public hearing on the budget.
March 12 at the George Howard Building 6pm. Online sign ups available February 27th.
https://www.howardcountymd.gov/Departments/County-Administration/Budget/Give-Budget-
Testimony?fbclid=IwAR2ERhWii-mJON1s7f4r6shOkuhnbs7-VfzI5X3kMIx1HfvmjohmF4cCxmU

COUNTY COUNCIL: The �rst public hearing on the operating budget will take place on April 22. More
details on registration will be available soon.

Some questions to consider:
How can we increase our revenue to support our schools?
How are the developers in Howard County contributing to the sustainability of our school system?
What laws are in place or could be in place that increases the developers' support of our school
system?
How are developers in�uencing our elected o�cials? (campaign donations, lobbying efforts, etc.)

Elementary Reminder for Personal Devices
Dear Parents,

As a reminder, at the elementary level, students are not allowed to use personal devices such as
phones, ipads or other electronic devices during the school day. We understand that some students
may need to bring their phones to school as a means to communicate before or after the school day
for safety reasons. However, these devices should remain in the student's backpack turned off during
school hours. Unfortunately, we are seeing evidence that students are using their devices in ways that
are not permitted during school hours (ex. TikTok videos taken during indoor recess in the school
bathroom). The school will provide any devices needed for instructional purposes.

As a parent of an elementary school student, I would also highly recommend some online review sites
for some of the apps that students are seen using, such as TikTok. There is strong reasoning against
students at this age having access to these apps due to the ability to access adult content. One that I
like to use for input is https://www.commonsensemedia.org/. This site has led me to personally
prohibit access to my daughter on the TikTok app. I am not recommending one way or another, but
wanted to share my experience. Each family decision is very personal, but I know I appreciate hearing
from other parents when it comes to new apps or new technology.

We appreciate your support of our elementary policy in regards to personal devices. Again, students
can certainly bring their devices to help with safety before or after school, but their devices should
remain in their backpacks and on silent or off during the school day.

Thank you in advance for your support!

Sincerely,

Mrs. Wadsworth
Principal, HSES

https://www.howardcountymd.gov/Departments/County-Administration/Budget/Give-Budget-Testimony?fbclid=IwAR2ERhWii-mJON1s7f4r6shOkuhnbs7-VfzI5X3kMIx1HfvmjohmF4cCxmU
https://www.commonsensemedia.org/


Concert Schedule for SY 19-20
Tuesday, May 5, 7pm
Spring Orchestra Concert for
Beginning, Intermediate, and
Advanced Orchestras
Station Singers
Thursday, May 14, 7pm
Spring Concert for Beginning,
Advanced and Jazz Bands
Friday, May 15 12:00-6:00pm (approx.)
Howard County Elementary Jazz Festival
JAZZ BAND
Thursday, May 21 6:30-8:00pm
Enrichment Fair 
JAZZ BAND (performs at 7:30)

Restaurant Night
Please bring your family and friends out to the HSES PTA's Restaurant Night on Tuesday, March 3, at
Manor Hill Tavern in Old Ellicott City! This Restaurant Night is being held to support the newly-founded
Husky Heroes program. Our goal is to raise enough money to buy a starter round custom t-shirts for
our Husky Hero volunteers. Please make sure you bring the attached �yer with you to the restaurant
- otherwise, your purchase will not be counted towards the fundraiser. A copy of the �yer will be sent
home with your student the week before the event.

Details
Where: Manor Hill Tavern (https://manorhilltavern.com/)
3733 Old Columbia Pike
Ellicott City, MD 21043 
When: Tuesday, March 3, 2020
11:00 a.m. until midnight!

What: HSES PTA Fundraiser in support of the Husky Heroes Program

Who: We must have a minimum of 30 tables for the fundraiser, so please bring anyone and everyone!
The event runs from open until close, and all purchases (in the restaurant and the bar) count towards
the fundraiser. Make sure to bring the attached �yer!

pdf MHT Fundraiser Tracking Form - HSES.pdf Download
134.9 KB

https://nam01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmanorhilltavern.com%2F&data=02%7C01%7Camanda_wadsworth%40hcpss.org%7C5b383fbae5e54810697808d7ae5338b5%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C637169544773703563&sdata=T50vZtR%2FeZ4TcLbdNCHg%2FtCsW5qiGq7X7GBCsN0fZBw%3D&reserved=0
https://www.smore.com/app/attachments/download/5e419d87781ee60e9dcc0b0a


Want Spirit Wear? Click Here or See attached brochure!

Community News (Click Here)

pdf HSES Spirit Wear Flyer Feb 2020-1.pdf Download
966.8 KB

PTA Sponsored - 2019- 2020 Assemblies
April 2
Grades: K-5
Author Visit: Chris Barton
Time: All day 3 shows.
Location: GYM
Description: Chris Barton is the author of picture books including bestseller Shark Vs. Train, Sibert
Honor-winning The Day-Glo Brothers, and Whoosh!: Lonnie Johnson's Super-Soaking Stream of
Inventions, included on 19 state reading lists. His newest books include Dazzle Ships, the Mighty Truck
early-reader series, and What Do You Do with a Voice Like That? The Story of Extraordinary
Congresswoman Barbara Jordan. Chris and his wife, YA/middle-grade novelist Jennifer Ziegler, live in
Austin, Texas, where Chris has advocated for greater diversity in children's literature by cofounding the
Modern First Library program with BookPeople. For more information about him, please visit
https://www.chrisbarton.info

Reminder - Distribution of community �yers in schools: Community organizations wishing to
distribute �yers must have an approval letter from the Public Information O�ce prior to distribution.
Electronic announcements must also be pre-approved, and will be posted on the Community News
and Programs webpage. Please include the following statement in your school newsletter rather than
individual community announcements: Please visit the Community News and Programs webpage
(http://www.hcpss.org/community-news-and-programs/) for all announcements of upcoming events
and programs sponsored by non-pro�t organizations. Schools should refer any organization
requesting distribution to Public Information at 410-313-6682 or publicinfo@hcpss.org.

@hcpss_hses

Hollifield Station Elementary School

Vision - Our vision is to create and support a safe, diverse and
nurturing learning community where staff, students and families are
valued and respected.

8701 Stonehouse Drive, Ellicott… amanda_wadsworth@hcpss.org

410-313-2550 hses.hcpss.org/

https://hses2020.itemorder.com/sale
https://www.hcpss.org/community-news-and-programs/
https://www.smore.com/app/attachments/download/5e419c711bc8ba0e4019aeca
https://nam01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.chrisbarton.info%2F&data=02%7C01%7Camanda_wadsworth%40hcpss.org%7Caf3b8131f42c410acaed08d766d2ef8a%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C1%7C637090928459485598&sdata=x98duKMHVSFLY%2FpmV1RDKTsTBhgNjr04uoL48cCkVus%3D&reserved=0
http://www.hcpss.org/community-news-and-programs/
mailto:publicinfo@hcpss.org
http://www.twitter.com/@hcpss_hses
https://s.smore.com/u/b9d01981e72cdc71e65383b9821bd49f.png
http://maps.google.com/maps?daddr=8701%20Stonehouse%20Drive%2C%20Ellicott%20City%2C%20MD%2C%20USA&hl=en
mailto:amanda_wadsworth@hcpss.org
tel:410-313-2550
http://hses.hcpss.org/



